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Scope 
In line with QC-STR-005 (ref. [2]) this RFU defines the procedure how to handle the 
different language versions of the TSI and how to handle the case of translation 
discrepancies in TSIs considering the letter of the European Commission (ref. [1]). 
 
Introduction 
From the legal point of view all different language versions of the TSIs shall be treated 
equally, as stated by the European Commission (ref. [1]). 
Therefore, in principle, every language version of the TSI can be used by the 
stakeholders (Applicant and Notified Body). 
 
Nevertheless the Notified Body is well advised to agree at the beginning of the project 
one language version to be used as main reference language. The suggestion is to 
use the English version as much as possible since this version has not been 
translated. 
 
In the case that the agreed language of the TSI is not the English one, or in case one 
or both of the two different language versions of the TSI, which will be used, is not the 
English one, this RFU will describe the corresponding procedure to be followed if 
discrepancies between the different version arise during the project. 
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RFU PROPOSAL 

Every Notified Body shall systematically notify any translation discrepancies in TSIs to 
the Commission by means of sending an email to the functional email-address of DG 
MOVE: move-rail@ec.europa.eu). In line with DV22 (ref. [3]) the Commission and the 
Agency will proceed to amend the corresponding TSI and / or issue a Technical 
Opinion. Pending the correction of the TSI, the Agency Technical Opinion may be 
used after RISC endorsement as reference for conformity assessment. This Agency 
Technical Opinion shall be explicitly stated in the Technical File or on the Annex of the 
Certificate. The Chairman of NB-Rail and the NB-Rail subgroup of the relevant 
subsystem shall also be informed. 
 
In the case one language version of the TSI contains discrepancies: 

• this version may be used only if the discrepancy is not against the essential 
requirements of the TSIs or against the technical state of the art. In this case 
the NoBo shall mention in the Technical File or the technical documentation 
related to the certificate the language version (other than English) used 
(including the above mentioned Agency Technical Opinion). 

• the English language version of the TSI shall be taken as reference for the 
sentence which contains the discrepancy. 

 

THIS RFU WAS AGREED ON 
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FROM THIS DATE ON THIS RFU CAN BE APPLIED INSTEAD OF THE PREVIOUS MANDATORY 

VERSION. 
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